

MOUNTAIN SHADOWS HOA BOARD MEETING MINUTES—AUGUST 2, 2014

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 9:05 AM at the Management Office of Mountain Shadows HOA, 2000 Golf Club Drive, Palm Springs, CA 92264.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Board Members:  Wanda Elmore, Bill Oakland, Stone Fetterley, Judy Eaton, John Glatz, Celia Hart, Dick Ressler, Bob Stolhand and Office Manager JoAnn Williams.   Ed Maiuro joined us via telephone. Also in attendance was Andres Garcia, Genuine Landscaping.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes of the April 25, 2014 Emergency Board Meeting were approved as presented.
HOMEOWNER FORUM:  Homeowner guests were:  Ron Zahoryin, Mikel Lueck, and Helen Dobremsyl.  
Prior to commencing our agenda business there was a discussion regarding the battery-back-up system for the entry gate.  A power outage occurred on Tuesday morning and the back-up system did open the gate as designed.
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Financials:  Treasurer Stone Fetterly reported with June numbers as July’s are not yet available.  For the month the reserves were up $8,000 for a total of $821,000.  There were a couple of large expenditures ($8,000 in legal fees for a dog issue and contract for Employment Handbook and $6,000 for tree trimming due to wind) which caused the need to borrow $8,200 from the reserves to pay bills.  This will be reimbursed.  We have a $6,000 water bill; Andres will try to adjust the watering to save money.  
In May a CD was rolled from Banco Popular to Pacific Premier Bank in Palm Springs.  The interest rate remains low but is better at Premier.
Landscape:   John Glatz reported that the grass scalping will take place September 22nd through the 26th.  He does have a calendar prepared by Genuine Landscaping should anyone have questions.
We currently have a problem with a specific weed in our lawns (nut grass).  We will address the bid to buy and apply the necessary herbicide.
Andres has proposed that we replace the grass in front of the complex at 2010 Golf Club Drive with perennial beds.  We will discuss his bid of $1,900 to do so.  The beds would not be impacted by the seasonal flower planting and would use minimally less water.
Bob asked if we had extra desertscape rocks as some areas are quite bare.  Andres advised we do not but he will look into what may be causing the problem and repair as possible.  We have completed one desertscape area this year and no more will be done due to budgetary constraints.  When we do the next one we will consider larger rocks and additional rocks for repairs.
Security:  Dick Ressler reported that our security has improved vastly.  Our new security guard on the weekends is doing a good job.  We do have extra staff on premises during the holidays as we request them.
The exit gates to the pools remain a concern with people reaching around or over the gate to open it.  Extending the latch shield will not be effective.  Judy will address this further in her report.
Dick checked into the 911 call routing to Cathedral City.  He says there is a fire station housed with EMT’s just down on Highway 111.  They receive any 911 call and will respond.  The only explanation for the call going elsewhere would be a rollover system.  We still need to rely on Desert Protection as our first call.  Dick will address with Desert Protection the need to have a live response rather than voice mail.
Dick has talked with Gary at Desert Protection about keeping people out of the recycle bins.
Gary will be invited to the annual meeting to answer any questions or concerns
Insurance:  Celia Hart reported that the water damage within a unit in June was submitted to our Farmer’s claim department.  It was subsequently denied for lack of coverage based on our CCR’s.  Our agent, Lewis Cohen, has heard nothing further from the condo owner.
We have cancelled the employee health coverage through Kaiser.  William and Alfredo continue to be insured through Obamacare.
We now have an EPLI (Employment Practices Liability Insurance) policy for review and discussion.
Regarding the security guard’s loss of keys and subsequent burglary, Zurich Insurance, who is handling the claim for Desert Protection, has agreed to pay us for our losses.  They are currently reimbursing us for the stolen tools and materials and labor for repairs to the facility.  As soon as we have incurred the expense for rekeying the pedestrian gates and distributing new keys they will reimburse that as well.
Pools:  Judy Eaton reported that the spa heater was replaced yesterday.  The heater was only five years old but due to the heavy use of the spa and therefore the heavy use of chemicals this is an appropriate life expectancy.
All swimming pools will be drained and cleaned in September.  The current tile problem in the main pool is due to cracks in the concrete behind the tile.  While the pool is empty, the contractor will fill the cracks then retile and re-grout the areas.
Regarding the pool exit gates, William can get new exit gates made in Mexico for $ 129.00 apiece.  These would be taller than the other gates thus disabling the “reach through” to open.  William would like to purchase a new welder to install the new gates.
We have not yet had our annual inspection of the pools.
The pools are getting murky on the holidays due to the heavy usage.  Our pool contractor does not believe that frequency of treatment would solve the problem.  He further believes that draining the pools once a year is sufficient.
Trimming the palm trees just prior to July 4th hurts the swimming pools but there is a short window to accomplish it.  The debris into the pools is extensive and the material does affect the pool chemistry.  We will continue to coordinate the activities of the two involved contractors as closely as possible.
Architecture:  Ed Maiuro reported that we now have a third bid to paint the complex.  All three bids are close in costs with Vista Construction being the lowest.  Ed and Bill Oakland will review all proposals and secure specifics.  Ed recommends we secure a contract by mid-November.  If the work is done one building at a time the entire project will take about six months. 
Streets:  Bob Stolhand reported that the slurry seal of the streets was the best that has been done.  He would certainly consider them again in the future.  The legends on the streets will need to be repainted as the seal was still curing.  William will redo them as he has in the past.
OLD BUSINESS:  
a) Pedestrian Gate Lock Change Proposals:  We have two proposals for the work.  Celia moved, John seconded that we accept the lower of the bids from Valley Lock and Safe in the amount of $2,928.90.  In discussion we agreed to have the replacement keys made before the annual meeting and have the locks changed one week after the meeting.  New keys will be distributed (2) per unit to those owners attending the meeting. All other owners can secure the keys at the office during normal office hours.  A letter will be drafted to go out to owners with the September mailing advising of the change.  The letter will include a tear-off portion should the owner want to give us written permission to check the keys out to a named tenant.  We will also include a return envelope for their use.   JoAnn will inquire about having the new key made in a different color to avoid confusion.  The Board voted unanimously to accept the Valley Lock and Safe proposal and action plan as discussed.
b) Front Gate Code Change:  Bob moved and John seconded that we change the front gate pad key-in code to six numbers, the first three of which will be the unit number and the second three a universal number of JoAnn’s choosing.  In discussion we considered using a single universal number but that would not allow monitoring by individual entry.  This change will not impact the entry clickers or the ability to dial a particular unit for entry.  The change will occur along with the gate rekeying and will be announced in that letter to the owners.  It will additionally be discussed at the annual meeting.  The Board voted unanimously to accept the motion and action plan.  At this time there will be no clicker change.  A new gate entry system remains under consideration.
c) Foreclosures: APN: 681-360-020 will be discussed in Executive Session.
d) Painting of Buildings:  Previously discussed.
e) Water Pressure Valves:  Celia moved and John seconded that we replace failing pressure control valves on an as needed basis starting immediately.  We discussed that we did have some valves replaced within the past year that are already failing but still under warranty.  We will attempt to secure the receipts and return them to Home Depot.  William has been diligent in checking the valves and adjusting them as possible.  As they do cost between $90 and $ 100 apiece we would like to be certain they last more than one year.  Celia will visit Desert Water Agency on Monday to ask if there is any way to reduce the pressure as the water enters the complex.  In the alternative she will ask about sources for obtaining the valves in bulk.  If we need to replace them William will start the process now with the highest pressure valves being replaced first.  The Board voted unanimously on the motion and the action plans.
NEW BUSINESS:  
a)  Liens and Foreclosures:  The following will be discussed in Executive session:
Account numbers:  75, 113, 148, 40, 117, 49, and 171.
Account number 135 has been paid in full.
b)  Agenda Items for Annual Meeting:  The date is October 25, 2014 at 9am.  Bill will handle food/supplies for breakfast and dinner.  Stone will get the band, the same one as last year at the same price.  Dinner will be at 5pm; the band will play 4:30 to 8:30.  All Board members will cook.  William will set up the tables and chairs.
Invited guests will include Doug from Community Financial Services, Gary from Desert Protection.  Celia will invite Lewis Cohen, our Farmer’s agent, and Dick will invite a Community Services Officer from the Palm Springs Police Department.  The agenda will include reports from each of the Board member’s committees.  
c) Insurance Claim – Damage Responsibility:  Celia will discuss Owners versus HOA responsibilities at the annual meeting.  She will filter in other CCR items such as individual insurance and pet rules.
d) CC&R Changes re: Rentals:  This discussion was tabled to a future date.
e) Enforcement of No Business on Property:  A website indicates that we currently have a massage therapist operating out of a rental unit.  This is in violation of the CCR’s.  Bob moved and John seconded that we have our attorney write to the homeowner regarding this violation. We discussed the possibility of the Board sending the letter instead or some other direct contact with the owner.  We also discussed a limitation of attorney fees at $200.  The motion was passed with the fees cap; eight yes votes and one no vote.  Wanda will contact the attorney and have them handle it.
f) Tree Trimming Proposal:   Valencia Trimming has submitted a proposal to trim trees as follows:  30 trees at $ 90.00 per tree and an additional 169 trees at $ 45.00 per tree.  This is exclusive of fruit trees and is presumably those with a canopy higher than 15 feet.  Our annual tree budget is $10,000.  John will find out which trees are being considered and whether they all need to be done.  He will make recommendations based on those findings to the Board within the next week.
There is still a damaged fence on the east side of the golf course from a fallen tree limb.  Dick will find someone to do the fence repairs. 
g) Pool Gates:  We discussed the possible new higher gates and the failing supports on other pool gates.  Stone has an idea about rebuilding the gate supports.  He and Judy will inspect the exit gates today and Stone will talk with William about the feasibility of his idea.  If this does not work we will consider purchasing the new gates and hiring a welder to install them and repair other gates as necessary.  This will be handled as a maintenance item.
h) Architecture Requests:  Bill Oakland approved the two items in submission in Ed’s absence.
i) EPLI Insurance Coverage:  Celia advised that when we added the changes in insurance coverage/premiums to the budget we did not approve actually taking the action.  Celia moved and John seconded to make the following changes:  Increase deductible on property policy from $5,000 to $10,000; increase Fidelity coverage from $350,000 to $1,000,000; add Building Ordinance coverages with $250,000 limit; and add $100,000 of sewage backup coverage.  The increase in Fidelity coverage will satisfy lending agencies such as FHA which require an amount which total the reserves plus three months HOA fees.  The Board voted unanimously to approve these changes.  Celia will advise our insurance agent on August 4.
Regarding the EPLI proposal, it was agreed to table discussion of the policy until our December meeting.  Board members will review the policy in the interim.  This timing coincides with our primary policy renewal on December 31, 2014. 

j)  Landscape Proposal:  John moved and Stone seconded that we approve the submitted proposals from Genuine Landscaping as follow:  1) to treat the nut grass in the lawns:   2) to replace grass with perennial beds:  $1,800.  The Board approved both expenditures unanimously without further discussion.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Wanda read to the Board John’s letter to owners who had foliage issues on their patios.  The Board approved of sending the letter to those owners.  JoAnn will handle that.  Celia will additionally address the foliage issues at the annual meeting.
Our next regular Board meeting is scheduled for October 25, 2014 immediately following the annual homeowners’ meeting.
The meeting was adjourned to Executive Session at 1:00pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Celia Hart
Secretary
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